

November 15, 2018

Scott S. Harris, Clerk of the Court United States Supreme Court Office of the Clerk 1 First Street, N.E. Washington, D.C. 20543-0001

Re:

Klein v. Oregon Bureau of Labor and Industries

No. 18-547

Dear Mr. Harris:

Respondent requests a 30-day extension of time to file its response to the petition for a writ of certiorari. With this extension, the response would be due on December 26, 2018. This request is necessary because of the number of amicus briefs anticipated in support of the petition. Counsel for petitioners has graciously consented to this request.

Sincerely,

Benjamin Gutman Solicitor General

cc: Adam Gustafson, counsel for petitioners